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Deputy Principal’s Report 
 

 
Dear Parent / Carers 
 
The School Newsletter enables us to 
communicate the amazing achievements of our 
students and the amazing work of our staff. This 
fortnight’s newsletter is certainly no exception. 
 
In the classroom: 
 

Our teachers are still inspiring students in the 
classroom and students should continue making 
effective use of their time while studying at 
home. Congratulations to Year 10 Geography 
students who used ICT in their amazing 
Sustainable Cities Projects. 
 
It is officially over for the HSC Class of 2020: 
 

Congratulations to our HSC students who have 
completed their HSC and can now relax as they 
await their results. HSC results will be released 
on Friday December 18 with ATAR results made 
available on the UAC site the same day. 
 
Our Year 12 students also enjoyed their formal 
last week. They looked amazing and they 
behaved like the mature young adults they are. It 
was an enjoyable evening at a beautiful venue – 
Curzon Hall. Congratulations to their Year 
Advisor, Ms Belinda Zammit, for all her hard 
work with the students over the past six years.  
 
And so it begins for Year 11: 
 

This term, our Year 11 students began their HSC 
studies in earnest. Assessments are still underway 
for students until the end of the year. It is vital 
that students take time to understand the rules, 
policies and procedures for the submission of 
assessment tasks. All classwork and assessments 
from Day 1 of Term 4 contributes to the 
successful award of the HSC and it is important 
that students maintain their focus. 
 
 

 
Celebrating Parramatta High School Outside 
of the Classroom: 
 

We have also enjoyed and benefited from the 
amazing programs organised by staff and 
students, including Phoenix Week, the Cultural 
Concert, Door Decorating Competition and 
wellbeing seminars.  There are more learning and 
wellbeing programs ready for Year 10 students 
next week, and we are also preparing to reward 
students who have performed well in their 
subjects this year.  
 
ASPIRE: 
 

As a school we work to educate the whole child 
using the ASPIRE model as our guide. Each 
program and lesson taught has a purpose and 
aims to engage students. We want our students to 
accomplish their goals, develop healthy 
relationships and the strength to overcome 
obstacles.  
 
This newsletter is a snapshot of the amazing work 
the dedicated staff do at school. We also want to 
congratulate the students who have taken every 
opportunity to grow and form part of the fabric of 
Parramatta High School. 
   
Kind Regards 
Jasmin Jones (Relieving Deputy – Stage 4) 
 

CALENDAR 2020 
TERM 4 

Week 9 
Year 10 Activities Week 
Year 12 Assessment tasks are continuing 

 
Week 10 

Wednesday 16th – Final day for students 

Parramatters 
Parramatta High School Newsletter 

FAX MENTIS INCENDIUM GLORIAE 
“The torch of the mind lights the path of glory” 

Our vision is to provide a holistic 21st century education which develops resilient individuals who are active and informed citizens, 
empowered to think critically and creatively, within an environment that values diversity, equity and resilience. 
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PHOENIX WEEK 
 

Phoenix Week is an important part of the 
Parramatta High school calendar. We celebrate 
our students, our community and our 
achievements during this week and always have 
plenty of fun events planned such as sporting 
events and competitions. 

Parramatta High School had a magazine that ran 
bi-annually from 1916 to 1931 and annually from 
1932 to 1936. It ceased printing during the 
Second World War and was “reborn” as the 
Phoenix afterwards. We pay homage to the 
Phoenix in our ASPIRE emblem, and with 
Phoenix Week each year.  

This year, it feels particularly poignant. We have 
all had a difficult year in one way or another. This 
week was an opportunity for us to be creative, 
have some fun and reflect on the amazing things 
we are grateful for at Parramatta High School. 
Coming out of one of the most challenging years 
many of us have experienced, the Parra High 
community has emerged like a Phoenix from the 
ashes! 

 
Flag Display 

 
Phoenix Week at Parramatta High has been held 
for many years and is a celebration of the 
diversity & spirit of the school. There are 
currently more than 35 different countries 
represented in the cultural heritage of our 
students. Since 2018 we have displayed flags of 
countries that reflect the cultural diversity of our 
school community. This year the Student 
Representative Council (SRC) and Social Justice 
League (SJL) collaborated to collect and fly the 
flags from a number of national embassies in  

 

 

Australia which were flown across the quad for 
the whole week.  Thanks to the national 
Embassies and Consulates that sent us flags to 
display and thanks to Mr Soto for helping set up 
the display. 

Hayley & Sharini 
Yr 7 SJL 

Cultural Concert 

 

The Grand Finale to Phoenix Week was Diversity 
Day 2020. As part of Diversity Day, students and 
staff wore cultural clothes and showed off their 
cultural heritage while painting the school in an 
array of colours. The Annual Diversity Day 
Concert usually takes place in the hall on the 
Friday afternoon but 2020 wasn't 'usual' so the 
concert items were pre-recorded and edited into a 
video which was broadcast in the afternoon.  This 
was virtual concert was proudly organized by the 
Year 10 SJL and SRC. It showcased culture and 
musical skill while providing excellent 
entertainment for all the students and teachers. 
Participants from Year 7 to Year 11 and teaching 
staff contributed to the concert's performances. A 
fantastic afternoon of singing, dancing and 
instrumental performances along with some 
questionable dad jokes, courtesy of Mr Brien, 
was enjoyed by all the students. 
 

Ashwin & Srijan 
Yr 10 SJL 

We had a fantastic array of performances from 
some very talented PHS students: 

• Pratik and Desika (Year 10) who 
performed Fly me to the Moon  

• Dhwani (Year 9) who performed a 
Bollywood dance mix 

• Jamie (Year 7) who performed Song of 
Jochebed 

• Pawan (Year 8) who performed Treat You 
Better 

• Shlena, Jenny, Mandy (Year 10) and 
Camisha (Year 8) who performed Lovesick 
Girls 

• Arjun (Year 7) who performed the Mario 
Theme Song 

• Adriana and Catherine (Year 12) who 
danced to Power 
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• Avinash (Year 7) who played the 

mridangam 
• Shivangi (Year 10) and Dev (Year 12) who 

performed Count on Me 
• Thana (Year 7) who performed 

Bharatanatyam 
• Jessica, Mitansh and Sooraj (Year 10) who 

performed This City 
• Aakash (Year 9) whose original song Love 

featured in the video 

Congratulations to all of these wonderful 
students, without whom we would have no 
concert!  

Also, a big thank you to the many staff who 
contributed their insightful and/or hilarious 
comments to the video, as well as all staff who 
were so supportive and helpful in putting the 
concert together.  

Another congratulations to the outstanding 
efforts of the Year 10 SRC and SJL students who 
gave lots of time and energy to plan, promote, 
film, edit and perfect the concert video. Well 
done to Annabelle, Ashwin, Jessica, Mitansh, 
Paddy, Pratik, Priyanka, Shivangi, Sophia and 
Srijan. Thanks to the other students who also 
helped to make this happen too! 

 

Thank you so much for your support and 
involvement Parra High! We hope you all 
enjoyed the concert on Friday and we look 
forward to another awesome Phoenix Week in 
2021! 

  

Door Decorating 
 

During Phoenix Week at Parramatta High 
School, each Roll Call class was invited to 
participate in our Door Decorating Competition. 

Each class set to creating colourful and inspiring 
decorations for their doors based on the theme of 
ASPIRE: Accomplishment, Strength, Purpose, 
Inclusion, Relationships & Engagement. 

All week, the prefect body watched decorations 
creep onto doors and start to fill our halls with an 
extra pop of colour and positivity. One winner 
was chosen, and two runner-up prizes have been 
awarded.  

 
 

 

In first place, winning a Krispy Kreme Roll Call 
party is Roll Call 11.1! They used all the colours 
of the rainbow, wrote beautiful words of wisdom 
in stunning calligraphy, and surrounded their 
inspiring homage to our values with blue 
balloons for PHS and red, black, and yellow 
balloons for NAIDOC week. 

 
Well done 11.1. We will see you in Week 9 with 
your prize. 

Our first runner-up kept on the theme of ASPIRE, 
and incorporated a personal touch in the form of 
a class photo. Their door featured the names of 
its’ inhabitants on a multitude of paper cranes and 
it was clear they had a great sense of pride and 
inclusion. Congratulations to Roll Call 7.1! 
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Our second runner-up is Roll Call 8.1 who went 
cosmic with their design, featuring a rocket 
shooting through the stars; showing the purpose 
and accomplishment our students strive for.  

 
ZooperDoopers will be available for these classes 
next week. Listen for announcements in Roll Call 
to find out where and when you can claim these!  

On behalf of your prefects  

Thank you all for participating! We look forward 
to seeing the creativity and spirit again next year. 

Miss K. Giblin 

 
Geography 

 
Under the guidance of Ms. Sharon Burns, the 
students from the Geography classes of 10C and 
10D engaged in an exciting PBL (Project Based 
learning) task over the course of term 4, which 
aimed at creating sustainable cities for the future. 
The students from 10D, Sagar Desai and Aryan 
Prasad, Krish, Faiz and Maneet, along with 
Sricharan Prassanna, Parva Teli and 
Akalavan Sriskantharajan from 10C used 
various programs such as Minecraft, and Simcity 
to create a multimodal presentation outlining the 
features of the sustainable cities. Here are some 
snippets of these futuristic utopias! 
 
Overall, we have learned so much about creating 
and operating sustainable cities and are keen on 
making our vision for the future a reality!  
 
Written by: Sricharan Prassanna, Parva Teli and 
Sagar desai 

 
 
 

 

 

The students of 10C came up with this sustainably built and 
operated urban metropolis using the ‘Simcity’ program. By 
Krish Patel, Faiz, Maneet  

 
 

 
 

Sagar and Aryan from 10D designed this city, and carefully 
incorporated renewable energy sources.  (PICTURED 
ABOVE: Windmills, vertical living spaces with vertical 
gardens) 

 

This is what the students had to say about 
their experience: 
 
“We used a range of different strategies that we 
had learned throughout the year into our city, to 
make it a sustainable metropolis", Sricharan 
Prassanna  

 
"We learnt so much about how a sustainable city 
operates and had a fun time working with his 
group" Sagar Desaiin 
 
“We have learnt so much about making the world 
more sustainable and liveable.” Parva Teli  
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Pictured in order: Building with a vertical garden, 
a port, a public park, Skyscrapers and a Farm. 

 
 

 

TAS News 
 

Yr 9 Design & Technology recently completed 
their 'Re-timed Shakespeare' Costume 
Unit.  Working in small groups, students had to 
design a costume for a Shakespearean character 
and place it in any time period other than when 
Shakespeare wrote/set it.  They were restricted to 
a budget of $30 per costume and had to utilise 
50% re-cycled materials.  Titania went back to 
Ancient Egypt, Lady Macbeth became a Viking, 
Romeo moved to the 1950's and Puck became a 
Punk. 
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English ICAS Competition 

Congratulations to the following students who 
received Distinctions (top 10%) in the English 
ICAS Competition of 2020: Samyuktha, Adil, 
Shaurya, Aileen, Jheel, Josi and Arnav. 

 

 

 

Girls Health Seminar: 
 
On Thursday 3rd December, Year 7 girls had the 
opportunity to learn more about the menstrual 
cycle by watching a virtual “Bright Girls Health” 
presentation that explored the following topics: 
 
• Common period irregularities in adolescents 

(Period pain, PMS, heavy periods, spotting, 
missing periods, acne, cravings) 

• Effective stress management strategies for 
better mental/hormonal health 

• Understand female reproductive hormones 
and hormone imbalance 

• How to seek help for health concerns 
• Building support systems 
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• Lifestyle & diet strategies for lifelong health 

and hormone balance 
• How to prevent menstrual health from 

hindering school, study and social activity 
• Recognising and identifying reproductive 

health concerns and conditions 
• Informed consumerism of menstrual & 

reproductive health products for 
sustainability and lifelong health 

 
Girls came away with not only a more informed 
understanding about what they can expect and 
how to better manage their menstrual cycles, but 
also free menstrual product samples and 
Modibodi vouchers. 
 
Further information for parents from Demi 
Spaccavento who created Bright Girl Health 
because she believes that girls should never feel 
left in the dark about their own body: 

 

For the parents: 
 

Dear parents, 
 
We understand that navigating puberty with your 
child can be a challenging time. 
 
We have had Bright Girl Health helping us to 
empower our students to embrace and 
understand the menstrual cycle. Bright Girl 
Health believes in empowering young girls with 
the information to understand and be friends with 
their body so they can make the most informed 
health choices now and in the future. These 
research based seminars are presented by a 
qualified teacher, encouraging students around 
hormones, periods, body image and self-
confidence. 
 
Bright Girl Health has put together a parent 
eBooklet for you. 
 
This resource is filled with links, information and 
resources to give you confidence to guide your 
teen through the first few years of having a period 
with ease... and to make it fun! 
 
Talking about periods doesn't have to be 
awkward! 
 
 
 

 
 
Download your FREE parent eBooklet here: 
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-
content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-
Bright-Girl-Health-schools-
2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_mediu
m=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020 
 
eBooklet includes: 

• Information about the menstrual cycle 
• Activities and conversation starters to 

complete as a family 
• Information about and links to menstrual 

hygiene/period care products 
• Exclusive discounts on period care products 
• Information about further learning tools 

 

Sports Report 
 
House Captains 
 
There is a long proud history of the House 
competition at school, the winning house of the 
annual Swimming and Athletics Carnival each 
year has their name engraved on both the 
Parramatta High School Ex-Students Swimming 
Carnival Shield and the Adrian Button Memorial 
Athletics Carnival Shield. A part of that history 
is representing your house group as a house 
captain.  
 
Any student in year 12 that wishes to nominate to 
be a house captain for 2021 needs to register and 
get a Nomination Form from the PE Staffroom. 
Nominations for house captain will close in week 
9.  

Movember 
 

 
Mr Hammoud 

 

http://www.brightgirlhealth.com/
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-2020.pdf?utm_source=parramatta&utm_medium=parramatta&utm_campaign=parramatta2020
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The Movember foundation are the leading 
charity changing the face of men’s health. It runs 
throughout the month of November and is 
designed to create a conversation and raise 
awareness for mens health. It encourages people 
to grow a Mo or get moving to raise money for 
the Movember foundation. As you probably have 
seen with a few teachers looking a little different 
in support of this great cause.  
 
Men are dying on average 6 years earlier than 
women, and for largely preventable reasons. 
Unchecked, prostate cancer rates will double 
over the next 15 years. Globally, testicular cancer 
is the most common cancer among men aged 15-
39 years of age. And across the world, one man 
dies by suicide every minute of every day, with 
males accounting for 75% of all suicides. 

  
A massive thankyou goes out to both the staff and 
students that participated in Movember 2020. We 
were raising funds and awareness for all of the 
dads, brothers, sons and mates in our lives our 
Parramatta HS Mo-Team was able to raise a 
massive $1317. 
  
If you would like to join or donate please scan the 
QR Code  
 

 
 

Here are some shots of our teacher’s progress 
over the 30 days 

 
 

 
Mr Odilao 

 
 
 

 

 
Mr Yuan 

 

 
Mr Wise 

 

 
Mr Ruspandini 

 
 

Dates for 2020 
• The last day of school for students in 

Wednesday December 16, 2020 
 

Dates for 2021 
• School Development Days 27 and 28 

January. 
• Years 7, 11 and 12 students return Friday 29th 

January 2021. 
• Years 8, 9 and 10 students return Monday 1st 

February 2021 
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Careers News 

 
Finally things are starting to settle and I am very 
grateful for that. 
In the last few weeks, I have run three successful 
excursions assisting our students in their 
transitions from school to tertiary education. 
These have allowed them to be exposed to a few 
different careers and ideas that will get them 
thinking into their senior years. 
A wonderful group of girls from Year 10 came 
with me to the Maritime Museum where they 
undertook a workshop in Maritime Archaeology. 
They were working with sources, which is a skill 
they will need when they study any History 
courses next year, they also worked in teams and 
created solutions to problems using their own 
initiative. Employability skills very evident as 
our girls were commended on their work ethic, 
responsiveness, interest and behaviour 
throughout the whole three hour session. They 
were a pleasure to have and I believe they 
enjoyed the day. 
Last week Mr Brien and I took 18 students to 
Ultimo TAFE where students toured different 
sections of the TAFE including Beauty and 
Hairdressing, Hospitality, Automotive, Spray 
painting, Marine Engineering and Sign Writing. 
Students were exposed to a wide array of options 
and courses and it opened their eyes to what 
TAFE can offer. More excursions to TAFE will 
happen next year with a hands-on focus as this 
was not possible this year due to COVID 
restrictions. Again I congratulate students on 
their behaviour and interest. 
Finally an excursion to ACU university campus 
at North Sydney would have been completed at 
the time of writing. Students will explore a 
University campus and be exposed to career 
options and University courses to assist them in 
their future tertiary choices. 
Next week is year 10 activities week. There will 
be one day where I have organised a fantastic 
guest speaker to help Year 10 students get 
motivated. UAC will also be presenting and there 
will be a special session where ex-Socceroo 
captain, Paul Wade, will present his own 
wonderful talk on his life, success and resilience. 
The afternoon session will be a lesson on the use 
of Social media – a very relevant issue for today’s 
youth. 
 

 

I am working on next year’s Careers program and 
promise it will be fun, exciting and helpful for 
all  Year 10, 11 and 12 students. 
Mrs M Ibrahim 

 
White Ribbon Day 

 
Netball Competition: 
 
A mixed netball competition is being held during 
Weeks 8-9 to acknowledge White Ribbon Day 
which was held on the 20th of November. White 
Ribbon Australia is a part of a global social 
movement working to eliminate men’s violence 
against women. The aim of the competition is to 
promote equality, the valuing of independent 
skills, teamwork and respectful, positive and 
healthy relationships between different genders.  
 
Crowds cheering on their peers can be heard 
reverberating around the school. Thank you to 
everyone who has shown great sportsmanship 
and enthusiasm in the competition. Exciting 
finals will be played in the upcoming days! 
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White Ribbon Day Fundraising:  
Hand-made white ribbons were sold for a gold coin donation during roll call in Week 6. Thank you to everyone 
who fundraised for this worthy cause. $250 was donated to White Ribbon Australia.  
 
Video Competition: 
To continue raising awareness about the White Ribbon Day campaign, 
students are invited to participate in a video creation competition. You 
can create a two minute video that captures what White Ribbon Day 
means to you OR what the campaign raises awareness about OR how 
people can take action against men's violence against women etc. For 
more information, see Miss Mellas or Mr Ruspandini.  
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